
 

March 1, 2019 

Principal’s Message   

 

We have certainly had a blast of winter lately and now that the snow is melting away, our 

thoughts turn to some early signs of spring.  Meanwhile, many important learning activities 

have been taking place.  In a newsletter in January, I provided an article suggesting 

strategies to help your child become more independent.  Routines are well established and 

work can become challenging as students move along the learning continuum and 

expectations are increased.  With this, comes the need for greater independence.  We 

continue our focus on supporting students to become more independent, especially when 

they face increased challenges and have a tendency to want to “give up”.  The article 

below shares some strategies on how to help your child develop the important skill of 

perseverance, also known as “grit”.  Researchers say “grit” is key to your child’s school 

success: 

 What do spelling champions and West Point cadets have in common?  It’s a quality 

known as grit – the ability to stick with something even when it’s hard. 

 Current research shows that grit is important.  People who persist when a task gets 

challenging are most likely to be successful.  To promote grit: 

 Teach your child to focus on how good it feels to finish a tough task.  “You did your 

homework.  Now you can relax and enjoy yourself.” 

 Emphasize starting.    People with grit don’t put off unpleasant tasks.  So help your child 

develop the habit of getting started.  “You work on homework and I’ll clean these 

drawers.  Let’s see what we can finish in 15 minutes.” 

 Stress effort over ability.  Tell your child that success requires dedication and effort as 

much or more than intelligence.  Notice every bit of hard work your child does and 

every small step of progress he makes. 

 
Source:  Elementary School Parents (March 2016, Vol.27, No.7) 

 

Mornings at EES 

 

Many of you know that we have a breakfast program where we offer fresh fruit, bagels, and 

milk to any student who joins us in our foyer in the morning before school starts.  The Windy 

Door Breakfast Café is certainly filling a need at EES.  Many students are using this service, 

which is provided for a variety of reasons.  We have noticed a very large crowd of students 

hanging around the foyer in mornings.  Our expectations for those who are using the breakfast 

program are as follows: 

 Place your backpack or bag outside, undercover and out of the way 

 Remove hat or hood 

 Wash hands 

 Remember to say “please” and “thank-you” to our important volunteers 

 Enjoy your breakfast while sitting at a table 

 When you are finished, throw your garbage away and head outside or to the library 

 

We have been reflecting on this breakfast program and have made a few adjustments to 

help keep it successful.  Stay tuned for a letter coming home next week that will outline the 

changes. 

 

Students who are not using the breakfast program are required to play outside until the bell 

rings.  We have been opening the library for students who want to come in out of the cold 

before school starts.   
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Extra-Curricular Activities   

 

We have had a number of students participating in extra-curricular activities recently who we 

would like to recognize.  Congratulations go to the participants of the District Chess 

Tournament.  Levi D. placed 4th in the Grade 7 division, Eli S. placed 2nd in the Grade 6 division, 

Tyson N. tied for 1st place in the Grade 5 division (then came in 2nd due to a “head to head” 

loss), and Tyson G. placed 3rd in the Grade 4 division.  Our Grade 6/7 Volleyball Teams have 

been participating in inter-school games and will go to a district tournament next week to end 

the season.  Both volleyball teams have shown growth and progression in their skills as 

volleyball players.  Well done students! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   

 

New Parking Lot Reminders    

 

Thank you to those who are using the new parking lot so effectively!  A few reminders: 

 Please use your turn signals to indicate your plans (pulling over to the right to the drop-

off/pick-up lane or left when you are ready to pull out of that lane). 

 Please DO NOT pull over into the walking path lane that enters the drop-off/pick-up 

area!  This lane is reserved for pedestrians.  We know it gets congested in this area just 

before school starts and right after school ends.  Please instruct your children to wait 

near the little hill for you to pull up. 

 If you have tried to park in the lower lot and no spaces are available, please park on 

Fairdowne BUT please do not park right next to the main school driveway to allow the 

school buses space to turn in and out of the driveway. 

Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

Communicable Infections 

We monitor student attendance closely and during this time of year, illness is common.  We 

would like to remind you that if your child shows signs of a communicable infection, it needs 

to be diagnosed and treated by a medical provider.  Please contact us at the school if your 

child has a communicable infection so that we can work with you on determining if and how 

long your child needs to be absent from school.  We use a guide provided by Island Health to 

help us prevent the spread of common childhood illnesses.  When calling in your child’s 

absence, we also appreciate knowing what kind of illness is causing them to be away.  We 

track patterns and are required to report to Island Health if there is an unusual number of 

absences due to illness.  

 

 

 

 

Inclement Weather and Clothing  

Winter weather on the west coast continues!  It is 

extremely important for students to have 

appropriate clothing and footwear for outdoor 

use, along with a pair of inside shoes to change 

into when inside the building.  These shoes are 

also used for gym use.  We expect students to 

wear warm coats (hoods are a good idea) and 

we recommend boots, hats, gloves, and 

umbrellas.  In general, students go outside to play 

during recess and lunch breaks, even if it is raining or snowing.  Each day, we assess the 

combination of weather, wind, and temperature to determine whether or not it is suitable for 

the students to play outside.  We recommend that students have a spare change of clothing 

kept at school in case of various emergencies.  We have a very limited supply of clothing 

available. 

 

 

  



NEWS FROM YOUR LIBRARY 
 
 

TAKING CARE OF OUR LIBRARY BOOKS:  We ask that students return their library 

books promptly as many have students waiting to read them. Using a bag for 

library books helps keep books safe from damage in backpacks. Having a 

special place at home for library books is helpful for keeping them from 

getting lost!  Any books that are lost may be replaced with a good quality 

book of similar genre. Please speak with Ms. Macrae or Ms. Richards.  

 

SERIOUSLY AWESOME SERIES BOOK DRAW:              

 

Our popular book draw is now on!  It runs until March 8th.  Students who check 

out a book in a series, can read it, and return it with an entry form to the draw. 

You can enter as many times as you wish, but must read the book!  There are 

a ton of great fiction and non-fiction series in our Library, check them out!  We 

will choose one winner per classroom, so make sure you enter to win! 

                                                                      

SPRING BOOK FAIR:  The Dino-Mite Book Fair is coming to EES Library from 

April 3-10th! Library Pages will set up the fair on Wednesday, we'll have 

classroom previews on Thursday, and then the Fair will be open daily from 

8am-3pm Friday and Monday and from 8am-12:30 on Tuesday.  

 

TAKE AND TRADE TABLE: We're always looking for great books to put on our 

table for students to take home.  
 

                                                                                                                                              

 

 

 

 

  

Donate Your Book Credit to EES Library! 
 
Cozy Corner Books in Coombs has a great offer for us. You can bring in your books to Cozy 
Corner and donate all or part of your book credit to our school. Cozy Corner has about 
60,000 books - you're sure to find something you love, too. They sell their books at half off 
cover, and give credit for 25%. That means for every $10 book, you could donate your $2.50 
credit to EES. It all adds up, and puts great books in the hands of our students!  Thank you 
very much to Sean Wallington and Lorien Hammond for this great support of our Library.  
 
Find Cozy Corner at Coombs Emporium, 2300 Alberni Hwy, Coombs, phone 250-586-0222. 
 

                                                                                                        

                                                                                        



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

NEW WAY TO PAY 

This year our district has made it possible to pay for any school fees online.  If your student’s 

classroom teacher has requested to use agendas, a sheet with detailed instructions on how 

to sign up for School Cash Online has come home.  If your student’s teacher is not using 

agendas this year a detail sheet will come home shortly.  On our Errington Website there is 

a direct link to www.schoolcashonline.com, it is quite easy to sign up.  Once signed up you 

will receive email notifications if there is a fee associated with your student.  You are still 

able to pay for any school fees with cash or cheque, but we are offering the option to pay 

online. 

 

As always if you need any help navigating this system please feel free to call the office and 

they will be happy to help you.  

 

Reporting Student Absents  
When reporting your child’s absence, please call the office at 250-248-8446 (after hours you 

can leave a message on our answering service – just listen for the option to report a student 

absence in the directory).  It is important to let the office know if your child will be late or not 

attending school for the day(s) so your child is accounted for. It only takes a minute. If your 

child is not at school or late you can expect to receive a call to your main number. Thank you 

in advance for reporting early!  
 

 

Headlice 

 

     It’s that time of year – headlice is back in town!  A reminder to parents to start 

checking your child(ren)’s head and let’s be preventative.  If in need, the school does 

have lice combs and pamphlets describing the recommended treatment – just ask at the 

office. 

 

Information is posted on our website, in the General Information section and included in 

this newsletter. 

 

http://www.schoolcashonline.com/


 
 



  

 

Hey Oceanside Youth! 

Want a cool summer job? 

Like baseball? 

Are you 12 years of age or older? 

Why not become a baseball umpire!  We provide the uniform and all the training! 

Our Clinic for ALL new umpires will be: 

March 9, 2019 - 8:30 AM to 4 PM!   

Errington Elementary School 

Please go to www.bcbua.ca to register. 

 Go to Clinic registration on left side of page! 

 

 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.bcbua.ca&d=DwMFaQ&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=e1u9titFq1C3-3WNTIy1HIhcytO-T82qak813s-nhAE&m=KUAGbMbU6FK6w3JUBLL4PMAUD0CXLVgi5w419kgMngA&s=5KNj2_2o6eUi9qDShUKBVskyvI4TGpg4Xb5BsX6OhbY&e=


 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 



  



 

 

  



  



 

 

 
 

 

  



 
  



 
  



 
 



 

 

 

Oceanside Minor SOFTBALL 2019 registration is now open. 
 Don’t miss out on the early bird discount. 
*Early bird discount of $20 will apply until 

March 5, 2019. 

To register:  www.oceansidesoftball.ca  

 

 

http://www.oceansidesoftball.ca/


  

 

2019 Spring Season Registration Open! 
 

It is that time of the year again...dust off those gloves and get ready to hit the fields! 
Registration is now open online at www.oceansidebaseball.ca...just click on Register 

to the left. 
Registration closes March 31st. Any registration received later than March 31 will be 

processed with a $20.00 fee increase. 
So, register now to receive the early bird fees! 

A few common questions we receive during registration time...  
1. How can I pay if I don’t have a credit card or a PayPal account?  
Arrangements for payment by cash or cheque can be made by contacting the registrar.  
Please note a player’s registration is not complete until payment is received in full.  
 
2. What fields do we play at?  
Tadpole, Rookie, and Blastball play at the Qualicum Park on the fields that run on First 
Ave. and Mosquito, Pee Wee, Bantam, and Midget play at Springwood Park.  
Field addresses can be found by clicking on the Fields tab to the left.  
 
3. When does the season start and end? What days do they play?  
The season begins at the beginning of April and runs through to the end of June.  
Blastball (for the month of May only) and Rookie are Mondays and Wednesdays at 
Qualicum.  
Tadpole is Tuesdays, Thursdays, and Saturdays at Qualicum.  
Mosquito is Mondays, Wednesdays, and Saturdays at Springwood.  
Pee Wee is Tuesdays, Thursdays, and Saturdays at Springwood.  
Bantam weekdays TBA, and Saturdays at Springwood. Away games TBA.  
Midget weekdays TBA, and Sundays at Springwood. Away games TBA.  
 
Please note schedules are finalized by the division coordinators and based on field 
availability. 

 

(Summer seasons for players who make rep teams run through the month of July, with 
Provincials Championships often on the August long weekend.)  
 
4. Can I register my child for a division that is not their age group by year born?  
All players must register in the correct age group. A request can be sent to OMBA to 
make a move for a player, however each request is reviewed individually, and decisions 
are based on space in the divisions, the players skill level and weather it is safe to make 
the switch. Requests must be sent to the board for review and players will be invited to 
evaluations. All request are sent to and will require the final approval of BC Minor.  
 
5. I haven’t heard from anyone, when will we be contact?  
Coordinators will receive information on player registration over the next couple of 
months. Usually initial contact with parents will occur by email mid-March to the end of 
March with information on start dates and evaluation times.  
If you have any questions for your child’s division coordinator you can contact them 
directly. Click on the Contacts tab to the left and send them an email. 
 



 
VIU’s Milner Gardens Bunny Trail April 19 to 22, 2019 

  

Bring the children or grandchildren for a children’s Easter Bunny search taking 
place in the Gardens. At the Welcome & Interpretive Centre, children can pick 
up maps for clues to spotting the bunnies, and then return the map to the Pool 

House Gift Shop to receive an Easter treat. 
Adult admission $9, Youth $5. Free admission for children 12 and under 
accompanied by an adult, members, and current VIU students with card. 

Garden open 10am to 5pm, with last entry 4:30pm 
Tea Room open 1pm to 4pm for tea, scones and soup. 
For more info 250-752-6153 or milnergardens.viu.ca 

 
Milner Gardens & Woodland 

2179 West Island Highway 
Qualicum Beach, BC 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



  



 

 

  



 

 

**Please note the above calendar will be updated as new events occur** 

  

Electronic Newsletters 

EES newsletters are provided bi-weekly on Fridays.  Newsletters are posted to the EES website 

and parents who have registered will receive a notification email and link when a newsletter 

has been posted.  Most parents use this option and it certainly reduces the amount of paper 

and time required to prepare newsletters.  Subscribing to the electronic newsletter is very 

simple.   

Sign up through the Errington Elementary School website (http://ees.sd69.bc.ca) by entering 

your email address in the area “Sign up for our newsletter & keep in touch” found near the 

bottom of the home page.  After you enter your email and click on “GO” an email will be sent 

to your email address.  You must respond to the email to become a verified member to receive 

newsletters.  There is an option to “Unsubscribe” at any time you choose. 

If you would prefer to receive a paper copy of the newsletter, please fill out the tear-off below 

and return to the school as soon as possible. We will only print a paper copy to those who 

have filled out the tear-off below.  Please note that you need to indicate your desire for a 

paper copy of the newsletter each year.  We will keep a few extra copies in the main office 

for pick-up if necessary. 

 

Parent Name _____________ Student Name(s) ____________________ 

Student Grade(s) _______ Classroom Teacher(s) ________________ 

□ I would prefer to receive a paper copy of the EES Newsletter. 

EES Calendar of Events 

March 7 Grade 6/7 Volleyball Tournament 

 8 Kindergarten Vision and Hearing Screening (rescheduled from last month) 

 8 Grade 6/7 Dance in the EES Gym (2:15pm-4:00pm) 
 

15 Last day of school before Spring Break 

April 1 School Re-opens after Spring Break 

 3-9 Scholastic Book Fair 

 18 Professional Development Day – No School 

 19 GOOD FRIDAY – No School 
 

22 EASTER MONDAY – No School 

 26  Animal Spirit Day 

 30 Grade 7 Health and Wellness Fair 

May 1-2 Celebration of Learning 

 8 Grade 3 Swim Program begins (Ms. Baynton’s class) 

 17 Conferencing Adjustment Day -  No School 

 21 VICTORIA DAY – No School  

 27 Grade 6 Immunizations (Booster Shots) 

June 27 Last day of school, ends 3 hours early (11:00) 

http://ees.sd69.bc.ca/

